Dear Drama Club Members,

My name is Brendan Sedlar. I will be a sophomore in the upcoming 2023-2024 season of wonderful productions, which will be my fifth through eighth shows with the Drama Club. I starred in *The Lion, the Witch, and the Wardrobe* and *The Sound of Music* as an ensemble member, I have starred in *3D* and in *Descendants* as speaking roles, and I am looking forward to having a larger impact next year. Notably, running for the position of Communications officer. I have seen the fantastic work of previous Communications officers, and think that while they did great, I have certain things to really kick it up a notch. I can't believe I used that in a sentence either

- Branching Out: The club has multiple social media accounts run by officers, and if elected, I'm going to try to add more content surrounding it, while keeping DDC gems still there such as Caleb and Adam's vlog series.
- Standing Out: What makes this club special is the people behind it, and while that has made the social media accounts all the more spectacular, other drama club socials have more of a following than ours, and if elected, I will do my best to see what they are doing and take notes on how we can apply their methods to our social media outlets.
- Selling Out: If those methods work, hopefully, we should attract more attention, meaning more audience members and support.

If you vote for any of my other fellow candidates more power to you, but all I want is to serve the drama club with upright honor and nobility.

Sincerely,

Brendan Sedlar, Class of 2026.